
 

 

Timber Ridge Presbyterian Women 

September 10, 2019 

 

We met at the church and Marilyn Brumley was our hostess. There were five women in 

attendance. They were: Marilyn Brumley, Bobbie Jo Barrett, Beth Morrell, Judy Hinkle, 

and Zelma Edmondson. 

 

We all enjoyed Marilyn’s wonderful refreshments as we gathered for fellowship prior to 

the beginning of our meeting. Announcements and prayer requests were shared. Beth led 

us in prayer and we opened our meeting with the reading of our Purpose. There was no 

Mission Interpretation. 

 

Beth led the discussion of the seventh lesson of our Bible study: God with Us as 

Emmanuel. We concluded our lesson with prayer. 

 

We began our business meeting with the reading of the minutes from our August 

meeting. They were approved as read. The treasurer reported a balance of $605.46. We 

did not collect an offering as we are in the process of changing banks and no deposits can 

be made. Marilyn shared correspondence. We received a thank you note from Ethan Self 

thanking us for our contribution to his commissary fund and a sweet note from the family 

of Willie Brumley thanking us for the refreshments we provided for the gathering 

following her funeral. There was also a newsletter from the Medical Benevolence 

Foundation which was our Mission Project for the month. Judy made the motion which 

was seconded by Marilyn that we give $200. All were in favor. 

 

There was no old business. New Business included a discussion about collecting items 

for Sunset Gap. It was decided that we would not have a collection this year. The Search 

Committee gave their report. There will be no change in the officers serving. Zelma and 

Judy will serve as the Search Committee next year. We ended our meeting with the 

Mizpah Benediction. 

 

Our next meeting will be on Tuesday, October 1st at the home of Ruth Burkey. Judy will 

have the Mission Interpretation and Ruth will lead the 8th lesson of our study. 

Communion will be prepared on October 6th by Zelma. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Beth Morrell, Secretary 


